
 
 
 
 
 

TOWN OF HOUNSFIELD WATER  
 

Policy for Permanent Disconnection of Water 
 
 

When a property owner, whose property is connected to public water, 
determines that he/she no longer wishes to receive public water, a 
request for permanent disconnection from the water main may be made 
by calling the Town of Hounsfield, 315-782-6380, leaving a message 
with the Water Department, and giving the telephone number where 
he/she may be reached. 
 
The property owner shall be required to sign a form, a copy of which is 
attached hereto, which will be left with the Water Supervisor and, prior 
to disconnect, shall pay the estimated cost to the Town of such 
disconnect. 
 
Should the property owner, or his/her successors or assigns, request that 
water service be re-established, a payment of One Thousand, Two 
Hundred  Dollars ($1,200) shall be made to the Town Clerk before such 
new water connection is made. 
 
The aforesaid fee of $1,200 shall be subject to change, from time to 
time, by action of the Town Board of the  town of Hounsfield. 
 
After disconnection, there will be no usage bill to the property owner, 
however, all applicable Benefit Assessment (EDU) will still apply. 

 
 


